Selectmen's Minutes, Monday, September 10, 1990

Present: William Suydam, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Donald Phelps, Madeleine Henley, AA, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Correction to the minutes of August 27: Don Phelps did not receive a call regarding the dams. Bill Suydam received a letter from the State requesting payment for the inspections.

The selectmen agreed to a five year loan to cover the cost of warrant article #8. The amount of the loan will be decided when the work is completed. In this way, no more than the actual cost not to exceed the \$90,000 will be borrowed.

Don Phelps moved to accept the minutes of August 27th with the above corrections. Second, Ed Rowell. All in favor. So moved.

Art Stenberg, enforcement officer, met to go over the building permits for the month.

Mr. Breault discussed the history of permit applications for his property.

In order to clear up the confusion and to have the records correct, he will apply to the ZBA for a special exception for the conversion apartment.

8:30 appointment did not show up. (J. Rymes)

The revised Beach ordinance was signed by the Board.

Two bids were received to repair the vault roof. Selectmen reviewed the bids. Don moved to award the contract to Valley Const. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

The highway department will be taking waste oil. Anyone delivering 55 gallons or more should call in advance. In that way a member of the highway department will be present to help unload.

Harry Page came in to make the selectmen aware of the time frame which must be met in order to have the proposed zoning change ready for a vote by election day in November.

Ed moved to go into executive session per RSA 91a: 2E pending litigation. Second Don, so moved.

Meeting resumed. No information from executive session.

Gary Gagnon, Sgt. Police Dept. turned in his department's monthly activity sheet to the selectmen.

Meeting adjourned. 10:05 ems